

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

NEWSLETTER

September 2017

EXECUTIVE

President
Eric MUELLER
(613)338-3405
emueller406@gmail.com

I.P.P. John DEAK (705)488-1110 john.a.deak2013@gmail.com

> 1st Vice Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

2nd Vice Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

Secretary
Dave EARLE
(613)334-7455
shrinesec@gmail.com

Treasurer
Dean LINTON
(613)339-2711
dj.linton@live.ca

Chaplain Barry ROBB (705)489-1306 brobb@bell.net

Directors
Ron MARK
Charles MULLETT
Ed OTTO
Nicholaus PAWLUCH
Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors
Larry DONALDSON
Jim WILLIAMS

Ambassador R. Paul JOHNSON (705)455-9334 Fax: (705)455-9359

Executive Meeting

September 13, 2017 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting

September 19, 2017 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

Congratulations to Noble Nicholaus Pawluch on his election to the position of Grand Senior Warden of our Grand lodge and also congratulations to Noble Barry Robb on his appointment as Grand Steward of our Grand lodge. We wish both an enjoyable and rewarding year.

Our June meeting was well attended and the steaks were BBQ' D to perfection. A hearty thank you to our cooks, Nobles Sean Cook and Wayne Rose for a job well done.

The golf tournament in July was a most successful event and kudos to Nobles Dave Reeves, Jim Williams and everyone who assisted them in making it such a wonderful day.

Another team of Nobles, Jim Burke and Wayne Wiggins got together and sold popcorn at the event of impersonator, Elvis Presley, when he visited Bancroft.

Another way of public exposure by our Club.

Nobles, we have a wonderful dedicated group of Shriners and their Ladies who put forward their time and talents in raising funds for our "Kids". Keep up the good work.

Our September meeting's speaker will be Laverne Stapley and his wife, Janice, who will enlighten us on the time and effort it takes in training special duty dogs. They will have a dog that is presently being trained and possibly a nine week old pup with them. Looking forward to an interesting evening.

Eric

UPCOMING EVENTS

October 13-14
Owen Sound
Fall Ceremonial

October 21
Rameses Center
Western Nite
Dinner/Dance

December 10
Rameses Center
Carol Service

January 6, 2018
Rameses Center
Rameses
Elections/Installation

Parades

November 25
Haliburton
6:00 PM (form up)

November 26 Minden 11:00 AM (form up)

December 3
Bancroft
1:30 PM (form up)

December 10 Maynooth 4:30 PM (form up)

December 11
Wilberforce
11:30 AM (form up)

COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Noble Charles Mullett

Dinner Reservations Chairman Noble Ed Otto

Membership and News Letter Noble Dave Earle Secretary Noble Eric Mueller President Noble Barry Robb Chaplain Noble Charles Mullett

100 Million Dollar Club Noble Frank Wilson

Sick and Visiting
All Algonquin Shrine Club
Members

Lottery Tickets
Noble Larry Donaldson

Hospital
Noble Sean Cook
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Charles Mullett
Noble Barry Robb
Noble Frank Wilson

Christmas Cakes
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Noble R. Paul Johnson
Noble Todd Grainger
Noble Jim Williams
Noble Dean Linton
Noble Jim Burke
Noble Barry Cross

Float
Noble Hald Robinson
Noble Wayne Elson
Noble Denver Mayhew

Future Fund Raising
All Algonquin Shrine Club
Members

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Noble Jim Burke
Chairman
Noble Dave Burton
1st Vice Chair
Noble Barry Cross
2nd Vice Chair
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Chairman
Noble Steve Berry
1st Vice Chair
Noble Dave Earle
Secretary
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK

OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles and Ladies,

My congratulations to Nobles Dave Reeves and Jim Williams for a very successful golf tournament. We had good weather, good fun and good food, that's as good as it can be.

From all reports our spring ceremonial was a great success and a good time was enjoyed by all. I was not able to attend due to being ill at the time.

July 1st in Apsley was a great parade and well attended by Algonquin Shriners. The rain held off just long enough to keep us all dry. Many thanks to all who attended.

Raising funds and having fun are all part of being a Shriner. Thanks to all for doing so this past summer.

Cordially, R. Paul Johnson

The Chaplain's Corner

Nobles:

Where has the summer gone? In a few short weeks we will be resuming our regular meetings after the summer hiatus.

I trust you have had time to rejuvenate and are ready for the upcoming year and all that it brings and that you have had ample time to spend with family and friends.

May the G.A.O.T.U. bless us all and our families as we commit ourselves to the important work that lies ahead in support of our Children's Hospitals.

Noble, Barry Robb

DIRECTORY UPDATE (already!)

Address Change: Noble Fred PALMER – Box #82, Stirling, ON.

Correction: Page B-14, Sec. 14.8 - Treasurer Emeritus - should be '10 yrs'

DUES

Just a reminder that 2018 dues (\$35) must be remitted by December 15, 2017.

Ref B-5 Sec. 7.1(A)

G

CONGRATULATIONS



The Following Nobles have been elected/appointed to the following Grand Lodge Offices:

R.W. Bro. Nicholaus PAWLUCK - Grand Sr. Warden

V.W. Bro. Barry ROBB - Grand Steward



Organizer: Noble Jim Williams, Doug Mackenzie, Fred Nicholl, Noble Wayne Wiggins, Tournament Chairman: Noble Dave Reeves



Collingwood Spring Ceremonial - June 10



Pop Corn at Elvis Show Left: Wade Wiggins, Noble Wayne Wiggins, Noble Jim Burke

